
 

St. Andrew’s First Aid Australia Inc. 
 

The Red Saltire© 

ABN/DGR: 52 285 690 790 

Vol 1 Issue 3 (Nov 2020) 

Patron: HRH The Princess Royal 
 

2020 Annual General Meeting Election 

 

Our AGM was conducted on Friday 20 October 2020 at 

the Kelvin Club. With 10 of the 12 voting members 

present the results were as follows: 

President:                         David Alexander-Fleming 

Vice President:                Dr. Anthony Cree 

Secretary:                        Diana Dunlop 

Treasurer:                        James Pereira 

Committee:                     Marcus Byron 

Committee:                     Andrew Mackinnon 

Committee:                     Jill Thompson 

Committee:                     John Campbell 

Committee:                     George Zindilis 

Congratulations to those members who were returned to 

office and welcome to Diana Dunlop and George Zindilis. 

Diana was also voted in as President at the CWA Umina 

Branch. Congratulations to all those were elected. 

Wayne Makin did not seek re-election as a Committee 

Member after two years on the board. The SAFAA Board 

of Management meets 4 times a year at the Kelvin Club. 

In addition, office bearers and members are more than 

welcome to attend any of our committee and sub-

committee meetings. 

SAFAA Annual Report 

 

St Andrew’s First Australia Annual Report is almost 

complete and will be lodged on our website when 

complete. Our reporting also required us to lodge it with 

the ACNC by the end of December. 

Our Missions Abroad 

 

We currently have two projects underway; both are 

located in PNG. The first of them has been rebranded to 

‘Giving Back along the Track’ and covers our annual 

deployment to PNG where we provide a First Aid 

Familiarization Course. Over 70 descendants of the Fuzzy 

Wuzzy Angel each received a first aid kit and certificate. 

This project is on hold due to COVID-19 curtailing our 

income stream dramatically and with the boarders closed 

to PNG. Donations are always welcome, particularly 

when our northern neighbors desperately need our help. 

In addition, we have put in for a DFAT grant to support 

us. 

To donate to us via EFT 

Our details are: 

Credit Union Australia 

BSB:   814 282 

Account:  30752007 

Remarks:  Your name 

Or through our website via the donate button. 

 

The Second project is ‘Operation Kokoda Assist’. This 

project has been set up to raise funds to donate a Patient 

Transport Vehicle. This vehicle will be used in the Sohe 

Province. We have received a quote from Ela Motors Port 

Moresby to supply the vehicle, all we need to do now is 

raise the funds. 

So far, we have raised $20,000 with generous donations 

from David Alexander-Fleming, David Howell and Paul 

Bryans of $5,000 each towards the cost of the vehicle. 

Any donation is welcome. 

Retirement 

 

After 30 plus years’ service former Chief Commissioner 

Steven McRae 

retired this 

year. We all 

owe Steve a 

debt of 

gratitude in all 

the work he 

did during the 

transition 

from Robin 

Hale’s leadership through to Tony Cree taking over the 

role of Chief Commissioner in 2008. Steve was a 

recipient of the Voluntary Medical Service Medal and 

three clasps and the SAFAA Commendation for 

Meritorious Service. 
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